
Friday, December 7, 2018 
 
Mid Term is (Today) Friday, 

December 7 
 

Interested in helping to take tickets at 
basketball games?  If so, please contact 
Mr. Wiertzema 507-962-3240 x14 or email 
him ​​s.wiertzema@isd671.net 

 
PC’s for people...qualified 

candidates…letters emailed to those that 
qualify for being considered yesterday 
must have forms turned in by next week 
Friday, December 14 ​​to be considered for a 
refurbished PC. 

 

Boys and Girls Varsity Basketball Games with 
West Lyon previously scheduled for 
Saturday, December 1 have been 
POSTPONED to Saturday, December 8. 
Girls Varsity plays at 4 pm and Boys Varsity 
Plays at 5:30 pm.  Both Games played at 
West Lyon. 

 

Secondary Vocal Music and Band Concert is 
set for Monday, December 17th at 7 pm. 

December 13th Mid-Term Parent/Teacher 
Conferences-- 

 

Both the Elementary School and High School 
will be having Mid-Term Parent Teacher 
Conferences on December 13.  Grades K-6 
have a pre scheduled time to meet with 
teachers.  Grades 7-12 will have their 
conferences run from 3:45 until 7:30 pm. 
Hope you are able to meet with your child’s 
teacher at that time! 

 

Geographic Bee​​--  
The Jr High students will participate in the 

school level Geo Bee set for periods two 
through four on Wednesday, December 12. 

 

Congratulations to Knowledge Bowl 
Participants! 

Jr. High Knowledge Bowl is Jan. 7--Team 
1--Leif Tollefson, Britton Mackenzie, Tyrae 
Goodface, Cooper Gehrke, Brayden 
Metzger, Eli Taubert.  Team 2--Jennifer 
Martinyuk, Carter Abels, Grace Anderson, 
Devon Dysthe, Sylvia Fick, Peyton Bennett 
 

NEW Finals Schedule 
Secondary staff is working on a revised Finals 

schedule for out grades 7th - 12th grade 
students the week of January 14th.  This will 
assist in easing the number of finals students 
take during that time. 

 

CEO Student Event Friday December 14: 
Fundraising Dinner and Choir Competition 
at Grand Prairie events center.  See a CEO 
Student or call the office for tickets. 

 
Bullying Reporting—Utilize this link to report 

bullying. ​​https://goo.gl/XDEiHT 
 
Honor Choir to perform: 
The H-BC Honor Choir will be performing at 5 
pm on Saturday, December 15 at the Steen 
Reformed Church in Steen.   
 
Upcoming Events 
● Mid-Quarter December 7 
● Jr. High Geographic Bee--December 12 
● Music Concerts 7 pm December 17 
● December 21-- 12:30 Dismissal 
● Christmas Break December 24-January 1. 

School resumes on January 2. 
 
Please call the H-BC Secondary School office with 
questions, ph 507-962-3240, or 866-962-3240, or 
email me at ​t.holthaus@isd671.net  
Mr. Holthaus 
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